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Bulletin Board
Business and Professional Directory
Your Guide to Services Available in Northwest Kansas

GutteringAuto Service Repair

Telephone Service

Problem Solved!
Complete Computer Diagnosis

CAREFUL ATTENTION SETS
OUR SERVICE SHOP

APART FROM OTHERS
~Tune-ups ~Air Conditioner
~Brakes ~Exhaust System
~Shocks ~Radiator Repair

MOTOR COMPANY
NORTON—1-800-479-3112 (877-3112)

WALTER

785-877-2115
410 South Street

Construction Dental Diagnosis
OVERLEASE

CONSTRUCTION

Call Greg Overlease for all your carpentry needs
•Remodeling •Additions •Custom Cabinets

Auto Glass Repair

Western Kansas Center for
Comprehensive Dental

Diagnosis & Rehabilitation

JEFFREY M. RAYL, D.D.S.
•Comprehensive bite analysis
•TMJ/TMD diagnosis and rehabilitation
•I.V. Sedation for all dental procedures
   including surgical removal
   of wisdom teeth
•Detanl Implants: surgical placement and restoration
•Complete endodontic services (root canal) molar & anterior teeth
•Extensive cosmetic procedures
•Lasar peridontal (gum disease) therapy
•Esthetic crown and bridge restorations; all ceramic (no metal)
•General dental procedures; cleanings; tooth colored fillings,
   partial dentures, biologic dentures

1690 W. 4th, Colby • 460-3999 or Toll Free 1-866-305-3999

Frank and Pauline Kaiser--Owners
P.O. Box 93

Long Island, KS 67447
888-247-5153

CALL MOBILE,
WE COME TO YOU

Insurance usually waives deductible on repairs

Bailey Electric

Cell: 785-871-1967
Telephone: 785-693-4400

Mark
Bailey

Norcatur
Kansas
67653

Great Investment Electric

Wouldn’t
Your Ad

Look Great
Here—Call
877-3361Call 877-3361

Wouldn’t Your Ad

Great Here???

Hot Opportunity

GIVE YOUR BUSINESS THE ATTENTION IT DESERVES!!
CALL . . .

785-877-3361

Spaces Always
Available:

1” per month — $42.50
2” per month — $76.50

3” — per month — $103.50

TELEGRAMTELEGRAM
T H E  N O R T O NT H E  N O R T O N

Flanders GutteringFlanders GutteringFlanders GutteringFlanders GutteringFlanders Guttering
“A better way to go”

•  5 inch seamless guttering
•  Roofing •  Windows
   •  Soffit and Fascia

Call for Spring Specials!

Specializing
in:

785-694-2865 or 785-462-0632
FREE ESTIMATES

City Council decides to purchase playground equipment

Medical student joins staff

Hospital computer system
assisting medical staff, office

The Northern Valley second grade class put on a play about Native Americans for
their parents and families Thursday afternoon in Almena. Five students narrated, telling
about what each tribe was known for and how they adapted to the changing times,
while others acted the scenes out, including planting corn (left) and eating corn cakes
(above). Involved in this year’s play were Macy Kasson, narrator one; Khrissanna Van
Patten, narrator two; Ame Baird, narrator three; Te’a Van Patten, narrator four; Brant
Cox, narrator five; Larame Boyle, Columbus and Standing Horse; Christiaan Van Zyl,
Man Who Likes Berries; Clinton Cole, Fleet Foot; Stewart Whitney, Running Deer;
Morgan Hawks, Rising Sun; Carson Montgomery, Gray Wolf; Erin Archer, White Doe;
Gabriel Anderson, Medicine Man; Matthew Stutsman, Lone Wolf; Kobie Unterseher,
Little Bear; Tony Anderson, Eagle Feather; Ashly McReynolds, Morning Star; and
Makayla Smith, Running Girl.                                                             — Telegram photos by Veronica Monier

By VERONICA MONIER
Norton youngsters will finally

be getting some new park play-
ground equipment.

The City of Norton will be lease-
purchasing new playground
equipment for Elmwood Park.

At Wednesday’s City Council
meeting, City Administrator Rob
Lawson said he went to a local
Resource, Conservation and De-
velopment meeting and presented
an application for playground
equipment. He said the group
doesn’t have the money to buy
playground equipment but might
be able to find some from other
sources.

Then, he said, another applica-
tion would have to be filed with
whoever has the money. The pro-
cess could take up to six months
and the price of steel is set to go up

at the end of the November . That
would make the price of the equip-
ment go up as well.

Councilman Jerry Hawks sug-
gested that the city buy the play-
ground equipment and then apply
for a grant for a retaining wall.

Councilman Ron Briery said the
Parks Committee has talked about
this for years and that it was time
to take action. He made a motion
to lease- purchase the equipment
at a price not to exceed $85,000.

City Attorney Karen Griffiths
said the lease-purchase price could
only cover the actual equipment
and couldn’t include ground cover
or a retaining wall.

Councilwoman Elaine Mann
said she was all for new play-
ground equipment, but would like
to see things a bit more organized
before the council made a deci-

sion.
Mr. Briery said because the

price of steel is going up at the end
of the month, they needed to get
this taken care of.

Mr. Hawks said the Lions Club
has agreed to buy a small piece of
playground equipment. And, he
said, the county commission told
him the city would be getting
about $2,000 a year from its spe-
cial parks fund.

Mr. Briery asked if the Lions
Club could donate the ground
cover instead and then the city
would lease-purchase both pieces
of equipment.

Mr. Lawson said he would ask.
The vote to lease-purchase

passed 5-1 with Mrs. Mann voting
no because she felt more details
needed to be worked out first.

The council asked Mr. Lawson

to contact the playground equip-
ment company and talk to them
and see how long the bid is for.
Then it authorized him to get
lease-purchase bids, approve the
best bid and then order the equip-
ment.

In other business, the council:
• Approved a revised Agreement

for Communication and Jail Ser-
vices with Norton County and au-
thorized the mayor to sign it.

• Re-appointed Vicki Fisher,
Stella Snyder, Tammy Ball,
Myron Veh and Jim Ray to the
Tourism Committee. All five po-
sitions were up for re-appointment
on Nov. 30 and are for two-year
terms.

• Paid the city’s 5 percent share
of the airport apron project. The
city paid $8,548.59. The county
also paid 5 percent at $8,548.60,
while the state paid 90 percent.
The total cost of the project was
$234,987.58.

• Re-appointed Diana McGee
and Georgia O’Neill to their posi-
tions on the Housing Authority
Board. Both four-year terms ex-
pired on Nov. 30.

• Heard from Mr. Lawson that
the transmission on a police
cruiser went out and is being re-
placed.

• Appointed Ruth Hartman and
Patsy Barnard to the Library
Board. Ms. Hartman has been on

the board and was re-appointed.
Ms. Barnard is replacing Beverly
Kindler. Both terms expired on
Nov. 30 and last for four years.

• Waived the formal first read-
ing of Ordinance No. 1541, relat-
ing to electrical rates. The ordi-
nance extends the term of the elec-
tric rate increase, which was made
in the middle of the year and was
supposed to sunset in January but
will now last through 2005.

• Re-appointed J.D. Daffer and
Timm Meyer to the Planning
Commission. The position held by
Charles Posson is vacant so they
will advertise for a replacement.
The terms expire on Nov. 30 and
last for three years.

Arts, crafts show planned

By VERONICA MONIER
The Norton County Hospital is

getting a new computer system.
The new Dairyland Information

System, which will allow the hos-
pital to do more with computers
for everything from X-rays to bill-
ing, is being installed with only a
few glitches.

Chief Financial Officer Brian
Carlton said at Wednesday night’s
hospital board meeting that the
system is up and working in the
clinical departments, including
the lab, X-ray, physical therapy
and respiratory therapy. Now,
these departments can send and
receive orders and results.

He said that doctors, nurses and
their helpers will be putting orders
on the computers to go directly to
the labs. As soon as the hospital
gets a few more machines, the doc-
tors will be able to enter orders
from their offices.

Being able to send orders to the
various departments has made
things much faster, he said. Now,
rather than waiting for a fax with
orders for lab or X-ray, those de-
partments get the orders by com-
puter and can get right on it.

Mr. Carlton said the nursing
staff is getting up to speed as fast
as they can.

Trainers from Dairyland have
been helpful, he said, even arriv-
ing at the hospital at 3 a.m. to train
the night staff.

The staff is checking all state-
ments to make sure they are cor-
rect, he said, so this is slowing the
billing a little right now.

Hospital Administrator Rich
Miller said he has the utmost re-
spect for the staff right now.

“For them to learn the system
and then go live with the patient
load we have is just amazing,” he
said. “Everybody is really doing
their share.”

In other business, the board:
• Approved several medical

staff applications, including Dr.
Gregory Burns, a podiatrist, who
is holding clinics in Norton. He
had his first clinic last Friday.

• Received a statistical report
from Mr. Carlton. For the month
of October, the hospital had 346
in-patient days, 50 in-patient ad-
missions, five babies born, 21 sur-
gical procedures, and 7,088 out-
patient procedures. There were
1.226 Doctors’ Clinic visits.

• Reviewed the hospital’s
bioterrorism program plan with
Safety Committee Chairwoman
Mary Hicks. The hospital’s staff
has gone to several programs, to
make sure the necessary equip-
ment and supplies are in place in
both the hospital and the area.

Hospitals across the country are
working closely with emergency
preparedness directors and county
health departments to develop lo-
cal plans.

• Went into a 30-minute closed
session to discuss non-elected per-
sonnel.

• Reviewed patient surveys

Trevor Gaskill, a student at
the University of Kansas School
of Medicine in Kansas City, is
studying in Norton for four
weeks.

Dr. Roy W. Hartley of the
Doctor’s Clinic is a volunteer
mentor, or preceptor, with the
school’s Kansas Rural Precep-
tor Program. The program

places fourth-year medical stu-
dents in communities across the
state to expose them to the prac-
tice of primary care in non-ur-
ban areas and to increase their
awareness of professional op-
portunities in rural areas.

Mr. Gaskill will begin his  ro-
tation with Dr. Hartley on Mon-
day.

from emergency room, out-patient
and in-patient services. Mr. Miller
said he thought the comments
have been positive, with the ex-
ception of one or two that had con-
structive criticism.

• Heard that he went to the Kan-
sas Hospitals Association conven-
tion. He said he was chosen to lead
the Medop Network in northwest
Kansas for the next two years. The
network has 16 northwest Kansas
hospitals associated with it. He
said he was also elected to the
board for the Kansas Hospital
Education and Resource Founda-
tion.

• Looked at a plaque of recogni-
tion for the hospital’s 50 years of
continuous membership in the
Kansas Hospital Association.

• Talked about the hospital be-
coming a non-smoking facility,
not only inside but on the grounds
as well.

The Oberlin Holiday Arts and
Crafts Show will be held from 9
a.m. to 4 p.m. on Saturday, Nov.
27, at The Gateway in Oberlin.

Exhibitors from Colorado, Ne-
braska, New Mexico and Kansas
will be filling 80 tables. Lunch will
be served and a babysitting service
will be available in the building.
Door prizes will be given all day.

There is no admission charge.

For details, contact Mary Henzel
at (785) 475-3329 or email
mhenzel12@juno.com.


